
Ridge View Elementary 
SCC Meeting Notes 
3/8/23 
Attendees: 
Meredith Doleac, principal 
Beth Pollock, principal 
Brittney Romney, parent 
Lisa Smith, parent 
 

• School Board Member Visit: 
o Darrell Robinson- Flex School Update and discussion on interest in a 

groundbreaking for the new flex school 
o We will look into the feasibility of bringing the 2nd, 3rd, and 4th graders over for a 

ceremony 
o Darrell will add this as a discussion item at the next board meeting and report 

back 
o Ms. Doleac talked about the design of the building to meet the needs of an 

elementary school initially, and be flexible for future use 
• Land Trust Plan and TSSA 

o Discussion of critical need areas and goals 
o Goals are based on Acadience (reading) and RISE (math) 
o Summary of allocation and uses  

§ Walk to Read assistants, PE and music teachers, additional instructional 
coach 

o We are looking into adding Playworks for next year (structured recess) 
o Explanation of carry over funds 
o Ms. Doleac will follow up on the questions about Acadience Data (see below) 
o Follow up to the question by Lisa Smith regarding schoolwide Acadience 

progress:  
§ From the end of the 2020-21 school year to the end of the 2021-22 

school year, there was a 5% increase in the percentage of students who 
made typical or better progress. Our goal for this school year is to make 
an additional 5% increase. The percent of students reaching proficiency 
(at or above benchmark) by the end of the 2021-22 school year was 
62%, which represented a 1% increase from beginning of year to end of 
year.  

• Discussion on SCC Member Terms and Elections 
o We have a couple of members who will be done with their terms this year 
o We will send out information about becoming an SCC member soon 

• Discussion of Inside Recess Day Temperature 
o Current guideline is 21 degrees 
o Feedback is that we will keep the same guideline moving forward 

 
 


